
Fauntleroy Community Association Minutes 

May 14, 2013  
 

 

The meeting was called to order by President David Haggerty at 7:05.  Introductions 

were made and the minutes were approved.  In attendance were; Phil Sweetland, Bruce 

Butterfield, Vicki Schmitz-Block, Gordon Wiehler, Susan Lantz-Dey, Martin Westerman, 

Vlad Oustimovitch,  and Kathleen Dellplain, board members.  Shelia Nishimoto was also 

in attendance to speak about the motorcycle noise on Barton St. 

 

Vlad brought a copy of the City of Seattle Resolution creating the Parks Legacy Citizen’s 

Advisory Committee.  The West Seattle public meeting will be May 21, 2013 at the 

Substation Park on California and Dakota at 7:00.  All are encouraged to attend.   

 

There has been no response to Gary Dawson’s letter to SDOT about all the “cars2go” 

parked near the ferry dock.  There are fewer “cars2go” parked there now. 

 

 Vicki reports that the Celebrate Lincoln Park was a big success.  Carolyn, Trileigh, Kim 

and Phil are to be congratulated. The meetings were great and the people they brought for 

tours and exhibits were outstanding.  Hope for better weather for the next one, maybe an 

annual or bi-annual event. 

 

Vicki also addressed the issue of dogs in Lincoln Park.  Animal Control hands out leashes 

for off leash dogs.  Martin made a motion to explore options for dogs in Lincoln Park.  

Seattle Public Utilities responded to Judy Pickens letter about the flushing of the Brace 

Point outfall.  They can delay the cleaning until September 1. SPU expects that will be 

late enough to miss the algal bloom.  They will send someone to address the FCA if 

requested. 

 

More than $2000.00 was raised for the Fauntleroy Fall Festival fund raiser at Endolyne 

Joe’s.  The Fall Festival is on track for a successful year. 

 

Sheila Nishimoto spoke to seek FCA help with the early morning motorcycle noise on 

Barton.  The motorcycles are off loaded from the ferry in mass and they wake everyone 

up as they roar up Barton.  Several members offered to help with noise meters and 

documentation. 

 

Phil presented the 2013 budget.  It includes allowances for membership development.  It 

was amended to give $500.00 from reserves and $500.00 from business support to the 

Fauntleroy Community Service Agency to support the schoolhouse, where we meet.  The 

amended budget passed unanimously. 

 

SW District Council & SW Precinct – more police foot patrols in Lincoln Park have been 

requested.  Vlad will try to get a person from the SW Precinct to attend a meeting to help 

plan a community meeting about crime and safety. 

 



Susan Lantz-Dey reports that the data base of usable and available medical equipment is 

rapidly growing.  In a meeting with the directors at The Kenney, she learned that they 

have a surplus of unused medical equipment to make available.  Also, they will offer 

physical training classes at their facility to all seniors of the local community. 

 

There is an Arts West Gala on June 8th. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:20. 

 

Submitted by, 

 

Kathleen Dellplain, 

Secretary 

 

 


